

Lotte Smith request-363914-ab4cfd1c@whatdotheyknow.com

Immigration Enforcement Secretariat Sandford House 41 Homer Road Solihull West Midlands B91 3OJ

www.gov.uk/home-office

26 March 2018

Dear Ms Smith

Re: Freedom of Information request – 42605

Thank you for your e-mail of 23 January 2017 in which you ask for all internal correspondence and communications between Home Office employees regarding a previous FOI request about reintegration assistance in Nigeria.

Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

Attached **Annexes A, B and C** are the e mail exchanges between Home Office and Foreign and Commonwealth Office officials regarding your requested information.

I should confirm that the draft response to FOI 41371 attached to **Annex C** differs from the final response you received. The response in Annex C confirms a payment of US\$30 that was later determined to be inaccurate.

If you are dissatisfied with this response you may request an independent internal review of our handling of your request by submitting a complaint within two months to foirequests@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk, quoting reference **42605** If you ask for an internal review, it would be helpful if you could say why you are dissatisfied with the response.

As part of any internal review the Department's handling of your information request would be reassessed by staff who were not involved in providing you with this response. If you were to remain dissatisfied after an internal review, you would have a right of complaint to the Information Commissioner as established by section 50 of the FOIA.

Yours sincerely

Immigration Enforcement Secretariat